
Nevada Inaugural Basque Fry

From: Adam Laxalt <info=adamlaxaltforag.com@cmail2.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 6/23/2015 12:47:26 PM
Subject: Don't miss the Nevada Inaugural Basque Fry

Dear Friend,

This August 15th, I will be hosting an event in Gardnerville that will 
celebrate the rich Basque heritage of our great state. Some of those helping 

us celebrate will be:

Businesswoman Carly Fiorina
Governor Scott Walker (WI)

U.S. Senator Ted Cruz (TX)
Dr. Ben Carson

Former Governor George Pataki (NY)
Former Ambassador John Bolton

* Numerous other GOP leaders are invited and are currently trying to 
schedule an appearance.

One of the most famous descendants of Basque sheepherders in our state's 
history is my Grandfather, former Nevada Governor and U.S. Senator Paul 
Laxalt. He hosted many Basque lamb fry events throughout his career - 
both locally and in Washington, DC.

The Morning in Nevada PAC Inaugural Basque Fry seeks to continue both 
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a Laxalt tradition, and a Nevada tradition. Along with the attending 
National Republican leaders and numerous other elected officials, we hope 
you can be a part of it.

To purchase tickets or learn more about the event, please click below.

Hope to see you there,

Adam

P.S. - To purchase tickets, become a sponsor of the event or to learn 
more about the Basque Fry, please go to: http://www.morninginnevadapac. 

org ... or look us up on Facebook.
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